[image: image1.png]u

King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  2

DATE:  July 19, 2007
PROPOSED ORDINANCE: 2007-0093
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to restrictions on the use of internal combustion engines on Lake Geneva; and adding a new section to K.C.C. chapter 12.44.
SUMMARY:  If approved, this Ordinance would make it unlawful to use internal combustion engines on watercraft while on Lake Geneva in the unincorporated area near the City of Federal Way.
BACKGROUND:  The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The County of King, in the exercise of its police power, assumes control and jurisdiction over all lakes, rivers and all other waters within unincorporated areas inside its geographical boundaries.  In addition, several cities contract for marine patrol service, including regular patrols, law enforcement, emergency response, and boater safety education.  King County Code identifies specific restrictions for the use of watercraft for every waterway under the county’s jurisdiction.  In addition, the code contains specific restrictions on the use of internal combustion engines for 25 identified lakes within the county and specifically prohibits use of watercraft with internal combustion engines on 23 lakes. Violation of these restrictions is an infraction.

In 2006, the citizens living in the area circulated petitions to ban internal combustion engines from Lake Geneva because of noise pollution, water pollution, and danger to swimmers.  Lake Geneva is a small lake near Federal Way in southern King County. The lake covers 29 acres; about 40 homes have lakeside frontage. At one end is a county park and at the other is a boat ramp maintained by the Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife, which stocks the lake with trout each spring.  Area residents indicated that they strongly support the ban because of the noise nuisance and in order to limit the introduction of the aquatic weed Milfoil.  Staff have visited Lake Geneva and it appears that the requested restrictions appear appropriate and the lake is very similar to the other 25 lakes that have currently have restrictions on engine use.
This proposed ordinance, if approved, would require that the Department of Natural Resources and Parks shall have the responsibility of posting and maintaining appropriate signs and would allow the Sheriff’s Office to issue infraction citations for violations of the restriction.  There is an advertising requirement.
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Proposed ORDINANCE 2007-0093

2. Statement concerning the banning of internal combustion engines on Lake Geneva, Sue Yunker-Jones, Member, Lake Geneva Property Owners Association (LGPOA)

3. Aerial Photo of Lake Geneva Area
